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WORSHIP SERVICES 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 31 

FRIDAY, SEPT. 6 

JOIN US FOR SELICHOT 
(See inside.) 

NInA VI~uteronomy 29:9-30:20 
Rabbi Miller will speak: 

"LOOKING BACK ON YESTERDAY" 
Candle Blessing: Francine Kartzman 

SATURDAY, SEPT. 7 . 

FRIDAY, SEPT.13 

BAR MITZVAH OF BENJAMIN KARTZMAN 

V A YELECH - Deuteronomy 31 :1-30 
Rabbi Paskoff will speak: 

"THE POWER OF PRAYER" 
Candle Blessing: Maxine Yablonsky 

SATURDAY, SEPT. 14 

FRIDAY, SEPT. 20 

BAT MITZVAH OF LAUREN YABLONSKY 

HA'AZINU - Deuteronomy 32:1-52 
Rabbi Miller will speak: 

"A VISION FOR TOMORROW" 
Candle Blessing: Julie Green 

SATURDAY, SEPT. 21 
BAT MITZVAH OF SARAH GREEN 

8:30 P.M. 

8:00 P.M. 

11:00 A.M. 

8:00 P.M. 

11:00 A.M. 

8:00 P.M. 

11:00 A.M. 

JTIrnllimmmffiJTIrnllimm 

BETWEEN US ... 
We have been holding a number of 

evening meetings for prospective mem­
bers of our congregation. I have meta lot 
of nice people and I hope that they decide 
to join the Temple. Most of them are 
young. Their children are getting ready 
to start religious school. Some have 
belonged to other congregations; but most 
of them are affiliating with their first 
congregation as adults. So they ask all 
the important questions - about reli­
gious school hours, the course of study, 
the cost of temple membership, the vari­
ous programs that we offer. 

And I get to give them my shpiel. You 
know: Anshe Emeth, founded in 1859; 
old and yet young; many generations in 
our Temple. Our focus is on the celebra­
tion of life through our Jewish ways. I 
tell them that we are a synagogue commit­
ted to excellence and that we are proud of 
our worship, our education for young 
and adults, our youth programs, and our 
commitment to being a vital pan of our 
community in reaching out to those in 
need, Jew and non-Jew alike. 

And I always hope that they will want 
to join. After all, new members are the 
life-blood of our Temple. And most do 
join. But some do not Some don't join 
because they find another synagogue that 
is right for them (after all, no two syna­
gogues are alike). Some don't join be­
cause we ask too much from our mem­
bers - too much time, too much in­
volvement, too much activity and chal­
lenge. 

Some don't join because they don't 
understand the meaning of community. 
They see the synagogue merely as a 
place to fill their needs only when they 
need them filled. They think of the 
Temple as a kind of "spiritual service 
station." They pull in and buy onl y what 

(Rabbi Miller's column cOnliTUU!d on next page) 



BETWEEN US ••• (continued/rom thejirslpage) 
they need and then they are off again. They don't like it that 
we insist on membership for religious school enrollment or 
that our clergy officiate only at life cycle events of members 
and their families. 
And these folks don't understand something about life. They 
don't understand that a community is nothing without its 
institutions. The institutions of a community determine what 
kind of a community it is. And if we want a community that 
is a treasured place where people are carried through the joys 
and sorrows of life, we need to build institutions that will 
enable us to do that; we need synagogues where we can fulfill 
our dreams and teach them to our children so that they can 
carry them out, too. 

And these people don't understand that a Jew cannot live 
alone. A Jew can only be a Jew in community. For as a 
community, Jews are able to celebrate the sacred in life. As 
a community, Jews are able to weather the storms of hatred, 
ignorance and prejudice. As a community, Jews are able to 
defend the rights of liberty and justice, carrying them out in 
practice and in belief. And as a community, Jews are able to 
live freely, fully and openly. 

What does it mean to join and be a member of a synagogue? 
Oh, probably the third most important thing in life - after 
health and family. For when we have synagogue we have life, 
we have community, we have Torah, and we have a shared 
vision of a glorious past, present and future. 

To our new members, a very warm and gracious 
welcome. You have just become affiliated with one of the 
most important insitutions of life. Anshe Emeth - a place 
to celebrate life and living through the wondrous traditions of 
our Jewish faith. Beruchim Haba-im!!! 

]au are inviJeJ to join us in preparation 

for the 9Ligh 9!oly mays as we clJserve 

&lichot 
SalurcIay evening, Siugust 31 sf. 

<"We will galher at the 7:emple at $':30 pm., 

have coffee and refreshmenls, 
view the highly acclairnd film 
"rae rylot ~inst 9larry" 
arullhen enter Ihe Sanduary 
r . iJn1n1-.L • J or our near"'1JU4.,..r.,,'TJl. sennces. 

HIGH.HOLIDAYSERVICES 5752 
·/EREVROSH HASHANAH 

Sunday; September:: 8 7:15 & 9:15 p.m. 
. ..•. '. >. ROSH HASHANAH 

Monday, September 9 . '.' 9:00 & 11:00 a.m. 
CHILDREN'S SERVICE ~ 2:15p.m. 

·i :EREVYOM .KIPPUR 
TueSdU, September 17 7:15 & 9:15 p.m. 

• ... YOM·KIPPUR 
WedneSday,SepteIriber 18 9:00 & 11:00 a.m. 

. INTERIM PROGRAM (KelletHall) - 1:30 p.m. 
CHILDREN'S SERVICE 2:30 p.m. 

YIZKOR & NE'ELAH SERVUCE - 3:30 p.m. 

~ HIGH HOLIDA V APPEAL ~ 
Rosh Hashanah will soon be upon us. It is a time for self inspection and reflections on the past year. With the sounding 

of the Shofar at the Concluding Services on Yom Kippur, we as individuals, families and congregants will proceed to a new, 
exciting and hopefully bener year. 

As the Fund Raising Chairperson, I would like to reflect on the many wonderful accomplishments of your Temple this 
past year: 

• We have expanded our Day Care Center/Pre-School. We now have enrolled forty children, thus allowing the next 
generation to grow up in a Jewish environment. 

• We have expanded our Adult Education Program to provide more courses and additional speakers for our members. 
• We have started the Tzedakah Comminee; you will notice the Mitzvah crib in the lobby on your way into services. 
• We have refurbished the Sanctuary . 
• We have renovated the school and Keller Hall and built a new Temple Library along with a Youth Lounge. 
• We have worked with the Caring Community Comminee in order help the Homeless of New Brunswick. 

NOW WE NEED YOUR HELP. .. Your dues cover only a portion of the Temple's annual budget. The largest single fund 
raising effort is the annual HIGH HOLIDAY APPEAL or PHON-A-THON. On the evenings of September 3, 4,5, 11 and 
12 your officers and trustees will be calling every member of the Temple family. I ask you to pledge what you can afford 
in order for us to reach our goal. A pledge of as little as 10 cents a day, or $36.00 per year, will help us continue to bring the 
programs that you have learned to expect. Please be as generous as possible when the Temple trustees call. 

Let me wish you and your family a healthy and prosperous New Year. L'Shana Tova. ~ ~ 



WORSHIP SERVICES - SEPTEMBER 1991 
SAIURDA Y. AUGUST 31 - Our High Holy Day period is ushered 
in by a special midnight worship called Selichot (forgive­
ness). This very beautiful experience helps us to set the 
themes and ideas of the High Holidays. We will begin a 8:30 
by joining to see a showing of the acclaimed movie 'The Plot 
Against Harry." This movie was first released in 1969 and 
was recently re-released. It depicts the life of Harry Plotnick, 
a small-time Jewish gangster, as he is released from prison 
and attempts to return to life and living. Harry encounters 
some of the questions that you and I face in our dealings with 
family, friends, and society. It is a moving depiction of life 
and will certainly give each of us reason to pause and think 
about the lives that we lead. Following a discussion we will 
conclude with Havdalah and our Selichot service. 
FRIDAY. SEPTEMBER 6-As we prepare for the High Holy 
Days, Rabbi Miller will guide us through some of the themes 
of this penitential period as they apply to us and our time. 
FRIDAY. SEPTEMBER 13 - The job of hospital chaplain 
calls upon one to pray with and for patients at the most 
profound moments in life, yet Jews seem to have lost the 
connection with prayer - and are thus unable to express the 
power and sanctity of these moments. Rabbi Paskoff will 
explore these issues and reflect on his experience as a hospital 
chaplain this summer. 
FRIDA Y. SEPrEMBER 20 - The Torah portion for this 
week is a magnificent poem. It represents the vision that was 
Moses' as he looked back on his life and turned to the future 
for the Jewish People. Rabbi Miller will share with us some 
thoughts and insights about the meaning of this vision and 
what it means for us in our own day. 
MONDA YS. SEPTEMBER 23 & SEPrEMBER 30 - We 
will join in sacred assembly as we begin our observance of 
Sukkot and conclude it with Yizkor. We will gather for 
worship at 11 a.m. and conclude with gathering in the Temple's 
Sukkah for Oneg Chag. 
FRIDA Y. SEPTEMBER 27 - Join with your family in cele­
brating Shabbat and Sukkot folk style. We will also give a 
special welcome to our new members and their families. 
MONDAY. SEPrEMBER 30 - What could be more exciting 
than celebrating the birth of the Torah? With rejoicing we 
dance and sing as the Torahs are paraded throughout the 
Sanctuary and into our Social Hall. And all of our new 
students will be consecrated as they join with our Rabbis on 
the Bimah. 

FUllFlll THE MITZVAH OF TZEDAKAH 
In keeping with the Mitzvot of the High Holy Day period, 

pleasefullfill the Mitzvah of Tzedakah by helping usfill the 
food pantries for the needy in this area. Please bring canned 
andpackagedgoodswithyouRoshHashanahEve. Therewill 
be containers for drop-off as you enter for services. 

Please also remember to bring somthingfor our Mitzvah 
crib in the lobby. Baby food, juice, diapers, etc. are given to 

babies whose families are victims of domestic violence. 

ANNUAL ISRAEL BOND APPEAL TO BE HELD 

Trying times test character, and today the Jewish people 
face a genuinely historic test 

From the Soviet Union, Ethiopia and other lands of Jewish 
danger, the flood of immigrants continues to pour into Israel. 
The situation calls for a massive, concrete demonstration of 
World Jewish understanding and support 

During the approaching Days of A we, all members of our 
congregation must face our responsibilities as members of the 
world Jewish community. We hoped and prayed for the time 
when Soviet Jews would be free to emigrate to Israel. Now 
that time has come. Now we have a clear obligation to help 
secure the full measure of this promising moment, a moment 
with enormous significance for all future Jewish generations. 

Israel is currently grappling with an acute shortage of 
housing for those who have already arrived. The entire Jewish 
people has a share in the great human drama that will trans­
form the Jewish State. 

Our congregation is privileged to help usher in that era 
through our participation in this year's High Holy Days 
Appeal for State of Israel Bonds. 

Every famil y must stretch to make a maximum Israel Bond 
purchase. Israel's Minister of Finance has promised that 
Bond sales will be used to provide jobs and housing for im­

migrants. 

HIGH HOLY DAY INFORMATION 
If your seat reservation has not arrived by September 3, 

please call the Temple office (545-6484). Please note that all 
seats in the Sanctuary and Social Hall are reserved. No one 
may occupy any vacant seats unless the Seating Committee is 
advised of their availability prior to the start of services. 
Remember, please, that tickets will be required at afternoon 
Yom Kippur, Yizkor, and Ne'elah services. Ushers will 
check tickets. 

Arrangements may be made for babysitting of children, 
ages 6-10, during morning services on both Rosh Hashanah 
and Yom Kippur. If you want your children to participate, 
please call the Temple office (545-6484) by September 3 to 
make a reservation. 

Ushers are needed for all High Holy Day services. If you 
can assist at one or more of the services, please call Fred 
Greenstein at 249-6456 or the Temple office (545-6484). 

The congregation provides large print editions of the High 
Holy Days prayer book to those wishing to use them. Ask an 
usher to provide you with one. Special audio equipment for 
the hearing impaired is available for use in the Sanctuary. 
Please call the Temple office to reserve a head set. 

Because of physical impairments, some members of the 
congregation may not be able to attend High Holy Day 
services. If you or a member of your family is unable to 
worship with us at the Temple, cassette recordings of previ­
ous High Holy Day services will be available. Please call the 
Temple office to make arrangements to obtain the tapes. 



PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE ... 
September 1991 

As I write this column, the summer is nearing its end and 
the Temple is busily preparing for the New Year. 

Although the Temple operated on a reduced summer 
schedule, the clergy, staff, and officers still had many things 
to do: Shabbat services were held; life cycle events and 
building maintenance took no vacation; our day care and pre­
school were in session; preparations were made for the High 
Holy Days, the start of religious school, and the flurry of other 
events that take place in the fall. The Sanctuary has been 
painted- an awesome undertaking, given the high domed 
ceiling. It was fascinating to see the extensive scaffolding 
needed for this job. Plans have been fonnulated to begin our 
annual High Holiday phone appeal in early September. We 
hope to complete this essential fund-raising activity by the 
end of September. 

The seminal event of this summer occurred with the 
arrival of our latest "new American" family. Svetlana and 
Marina Kublanova arrived from Leningrad in July. The 
Kublanovas share an apartment in Highland Park with their 
son/brother Leonid, who is a graduate student at Rutgers. The 
Temple's Soviet Jewry committee is busy helping with their 
resettlement. This is a very exciting and somewhat daunting 
time in the Kublanova's lives, and I know we will all do 
everything possible to wannly welcome them into our Temple 
family. 

I look forward to sharing the High Holy Days and the 

coming year with all of you.~~ ____ ~ .) 

Jordon Brown, President 

USHERING SCHEDULE - SEPTEMBER 1991 
Fri., Sept. 6 Sanctuary- Bernice & Harold Bruskin 

Lobby - Meryl & Arthur Wiemik 
Delavan - Sandra & Antony Festa 

SaL, Sept. 7 Sanctuary - Maxine & Alan Yablonsky 
Lobby - Roberta & Harvey Stone 

Fri., Sept. 13 Sanctuary - Florence & Stanley Kaufelt 
Lobby - Barbara & Kenneth Peabody 
Delavan - Florence & Jeffrey Teitelman 

Sal, Sept. 14 Sanctuary - Julie & Howard Green 
Lobby - Bea & Carl Reiss 

Fri., Sept. 20 Sanctuary - Estelle & Edgar Rosenberg 
Lobby - Terrie & Paul Kramer 
Delavan - Margery & Bruce Barnett 

Sal, Sept. 21 Sanctuary - Toni & Steven Kozak 
Lobby - Marcia & Michael Midler 

Fri., Sept. 27 Sanctuary - Laura & Richard Singer 
Lobby - Amy & Jeremy Lubcher 
Delavan - Susan & Alex Chanin 

Sal, Sept. 28 Sanctuary - Sybil & Asbury Reid 
Lobby - Susette Vetrecin 

Please try to obtain a substitute if you are unable to usher 
when scheduled, and call Fred Greenstein at 249-6456. 

~ 
~ THE MITZVAH CRIB 

The Mitzvah Crib has delivered several loads of baby 
goods to Women Aware, a group that assists women and their 
children who are victims of domestic violence. Jewish 
Family Services has also offered items from the crib to a 
young family. 

Now that we are distributing goods in the community, we 
need your help to keep the crib full. We'd love your new or 
gently-used baby clothes as well as baby food, shampoo, or 
diapers. We can also accept items like high chairs or baby 
seats if they are in very good condition. If you have articles 
that have been in storage, please take the time to wash them 
before putting them in the crib. 

Thank you, 
The Mitzvah Crib Sub-Committee 
of the Tzedakah Committee 

Did you send in your reservation for our annual 
Hebrew Marathon on September 15? If not, use the 
form on the back page and do it NOW! 

The Jewish Experience .. . 
is based on traditions, culture and ideals that have survived 

for thousands of years . .. 
The Jewish Experience is the shaking of the Lulav, the 

lighting of Shabbat candles, and the singing of Hatikvah. 
The Jewish Experience is the sound of the Shofar, the taste 

of matzoh balls, and the chanting of Kol Nidre. 
Our heritage has passed through a hundred generations of 

change and evolution, and yet our values, our ideals, and our 
teachings remain the same. As we strive to teach our children 
the customs of our people, we struggle to remember the 
lessons from our parents and grandparents. Sometimes, not 
remembering why or exactly how it is done. Five thousand 
years of history is too much for one person to remember, 
anyway. 

How do you put up a Mezzuzah or build a Sukkah? What 
is Tzimmes, Teiglach, and Cholent (and how do they taste)? 
What are the steps to the Hora? When should you say 
Kaddish? 

Outreach is planning activities and programs for the learned 
and those learning - for every member of the community who 
wants to explore and be refreshed by our heritage. 

We are looking for your interests and ideas (and hope­
fully your help). Join us as we discover The Jewish 
Experience. Call Barbara Sigman at 247-0053 with your 
ideas and/or for more infonnation. 



• • 
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Th£CariM •• 
Community Pro4ram 

The High Holiday Season brings with it the anniversary of 
our Caring Community Program. It was at the Rosh Hashana 
Service in 1983 that Rabbi Miller first proposed that our 
Temple become a Caring Community - a place where we 
could reach out to our Temple family as well as the commu­
nity. During this period of time, over 300 congregants have 
volunteered to assist in a variety of ways. Their commitments 
ranged from once a week to once a month to once a year. 

Some of the services that our Caring Community Program 
provides are: 
(1) Ongoing Food Drive- We encourage all congregants to 
bring a non-perishable food product to Temple whenever they 
corne. A food barrel is in the lobby in front of the office The 
food is then distributed to the God Squad and Jewish Family 
Services. 
(2) Passover Food Drive - Food is collected, purchased, and 
delivered by our volunteers to over thirty families identified 
by Jewish Family Services. 
(3) Shelter for Homeless Men - We have combined with 
several area churches to have homeless men for several weeks 
during the winter. 
(4) Hospital Visitation - Volunteers visit Jewish patients in 
the two area hospitals. A training session is provided. 
(5) Holiday Hospital Project - Our volunteers assume non­
medical duties at the area hospitals on Christmas Day, Good 
Friday, and Easter. 
(6) Quilt Project - volunteers work on creating quilts which 
are given to children with AIDS in the area hospitals. 
(7) Leftover Food Donation - Food that is left over from 
both Temple and private celebrations will be frozen and 
donated to a local battered women's shelter. 
(8) Aiding the Bereaved - Volunteers will assist in setting 
up the horne while the family is at the funeral. 

We welcome both returning volunteers and first timers to 
share the Mitzvot and move our Caring Community Program 
into its ninth year. Shana Tovah. 
To volunteer or for more information, please call: 

Francine Kartzman at 238-9583 or 
Julie Green at 247-2578 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
for the 

ANSHE EMETH MEMORIAL TEMPLE 

BLOOD DRIVE 
Sunday, December 8,1991 

9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 
For more information or if you can help, 

please call Gail Weber at 297-5776. 
WE NEED YQU.! 

HELP MAKE OUR SUKKAH BEAUTIFUL! 
At our family Sullot celebration, we will be decorating the 
Sukkah on Sunday afternoon, September 22. We need 
branches from your trees and clippings from your hedges for 
the roof, and all of your Rosh Hashana cards to make the 
inside bright and colorful. Please call Rabbi Paskoff at the 
Temple (545-6484) to arrange a time to drop these things off 
at the Temple. 

"YOUNG COUPLES" CLUB 
Many new and exciting events will be planned for the 

corning year at our September 3rd meeting. Join us! 
Our first program will be Sunday, September 29 - save the 

date and watch for details in your mail. If you would like to 
be on the Young Couples mailing list, call the Temple office 
at 545-6484. 

We are looking for people to work on upcoming events -
we need your help to -make them successful. Call Laura 
Leibowitz at 846-7528 if you are interested in helping out or 
if you would like more information about the Young Couples 
Cub. Our open board meetings are the third Tuesday of each 
month at 8:00 p.m. The October board meeting will be held 
on the 15th. 

Watch your mailfor the brochure 
describing the Temple trip to 

SPAIN & MOROCCO 
led by 

RABBI & MRS. MILLER 
departing March 7,1992 

RAFFLE WINNERS 
Here are the winners of our raffle, which was drawn at 
our annual golf outing: 

JORDON BROWN 
KEN GORDON 
BOB KLEIN 
MARK KREIGER 
ANDREW AYMES 
ADAM RUBINFELD 
WALTER GREEN 
HARRIET DERMAN 
HARMONKAlZ 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL! 

CHAVURAH UPDATE 

$5,180. 
2,590. 
1,554. 
1,036. 

518. 
518. 
518. 
518. 
518 

We will be holding a meeting shortly after 
the holidays to set up new Chavurot. 

Watch your mail for details! 



leligious School News b 
l hope you have all had a wonderful, relaxing summer 
vacation! We are all looking forward to beginning the new 
school year on September 7! Rabbi Miller, Rabbi Paskoff, 
Cantor Coopersmith and I along with our religious school 
teachers have planned a very exciting year for students and 
their parents; please come and celebrate being Jewish with us 
throughout the year. 

.~ have just mailed the Fall Packets which include the Parent 
i dbook and other pertinent information about our school. 

_ : JU don't receive your packet by September 1, please call 
the religious school office and we will send one out to you at 
once. Also, it is imperative that you have your child(ren) 
registered before the first day of religious school in order for 
them to attend. 

First Day Schedules 
Please meet your teachers in the appropriate rooms as listed 
below. 
Wednesday, September 4 at 4 :00 and 5 :00 
BarlBat Mitzvah Students Room 107, 108 

Saturday, September 7 at 9:30 a.m. 
Kindergartners: Room 104 2nd Graders: Room 110 
1st Graders: Room 103 3rd-6th Graders: Keller Hall 

Wednesday, September 11 at 4:30 p.m. 
Wednesday 7th grade students only! - Keller Hall 

Sunday, September 15 at 9:30 a.m. 
7th Graders Keller Hall 

Sunday, September 15 at 10:15 a.m. 
8th - 11th Graders Keller Hall 

Sunday, September 15 at 10:30 a.m. 
Preschoolers Room 104 

First Day Program 
Students in grades K -6! Please wear aT-shirt on the first day 
of school with a "tzedakah message" on it - helping others 
through specific organizations, environmental issues, etc . 
Also, don't forget to bring in your filled tzedakah boxes! Once 
again, we will all work together to make the world a better 
place to live in. Remember: It all depends on us! 

New Parents Meeting 
If you have a child who is just beginning formal religious 
education in our school, you are invited to attend a "Morning 
Coffee And ... " on Saturday morning, September 21 at 9:30. 
This is a good way for us to meet you, to acquaint you with the 

curriculum for your child's grade and to answer any questions 
you may have about the school and temple. Please call the 
religious school office, 545-6484, and let us know that you 
will be coming. 

Seventh Grade Parents Meeting 
If you have a cbilc:i who is entering seventh grade, you are 
invited to attend a "Morning Coffee And ... " on Sunday 
morning, September·22 at 10:15. We strongly encourage all 
of our seventh grade parents to attend this program concern­
ing the B arlB at Mitzvah year. Please call the religious school 
office, 545-6484, and let us know that you will be coming. 

W FROM THE GANG IN THE GAN 
We all had a super terrific summer at the Gan. The 

children, from the babies on up, were outside every day 
playing, splashing, running, and having a ball! We sampled 
lots of new foods from "edible dirt" to "jello jigglers" to all 
different melons. We had several excellent Bar-B-Q's, "Hat 
Day", etc .. 

I hope that when you're at the Temple you will come and 
visit us and see our brand new outdoor playground equip­
ment. The youngsters love it and spend hours and hours 
climbing, swinging, sliding, steering, etc. 

We are busily getting ready to open our third class in Pre­
School. We still have several openings in each class. 

If you have, or know of, an infant, toddler, or Pre­
Schooler between six weeks and 4 1/2 years, please call 
our Director, Betsy Millman, at 545-6555 or come in for 
additional information. To ensure a place for your child, 
please call the Gan and register . 
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

ANSHE EMETH'S NEXT 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 

will be held Tuesday, OCTOBER 1, at 8:00 p.m. 

Rabbi Daniel Freeiander, director of the NJ West Hudson Valley 

Council of tbe UAHC, will speak on the congregation's relation 

to the Union and how we work together. 

PLAN TO ATTEND! 
••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

RABBI'S TORAH STUDY CLASS 
begins on Saturday, September 14. 

This class is held every Saturday morning 
that Hebrew School is in session 

from 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. 
iIi the Conference Room. 



We recommend that you use the following reading prepared by the 
VJA Rabbinic Cabinet during home celebration of Rosh Hashanah. 

~ ~ ROSH HASHANAH 5752 
, \ I ~ HOME CEREMONIAL READING 

During the course of the festive meal on Rosh Hashanah evenin& rieees 
of appJe that have been diP1'.ed in honey are distributed to the partie'pants 
and the following is read either in unison or responsively. 

For centuries, Jews have celebrated Rosh Hashanah by eating apples and honey. We express 
our hopes and prayers that this new year ahead may be especially sweet for ourselves, our 
loved ones and all the Jewish people around the world. 

Seated at the festive table, we remember our precious heritage. We understand that the new 
year is a sacred time for reflection and hope, as we pray for guidance to meet the challenges 
of the coming year. -

The beginning of the year 5752 is marked by extraordinary events. 

We are witnessing the redemption of Ethiopian Jews in the land of Israel. May their memon'es 
of famine and danger fade, as they experience the joy of reunification with their families. 

We are witnessing the emigration of more than 25~OOO Soviet Jews who have been isolated 
from the mainstream of the Jewish world for decades. May they find empathy and caring 
as they establish new homes among the people of Israel. 

We are witnessing - where there had been repression - the resurgence of Jewish vitality 
in Eastern Europe. May these communities gain new strength and success in their endeavors. 

We are witnessing through Operation Exodus, an outpouring of compassion and generosity 
for all Jews in need. May we be thankful for our religious freedom and the ability and 
opportunity to extend help to others. 

No~ on this Rosh Hashanah as we once again dip our apples into hon~ we recite the 
age-old words of our tradition. May we enlarge our horizons, pledging to ourselves that this 
year we will do even more to reach out to Jews in distress, wherever they may be. 

Kol Yis-ra-el ah-ray-vim zeh ba-zeh. . i1~~ i1~ D'~jl? .,~?~~ "f 

All Israel is responsible for one another. 

This year may all Jews know a new measure of sweetness. 

May each of us continue to grow in our commitment to our people and our faith. 

Ye-hi ra-tzon mil-fa-ne-ha, IU'lJb~ 'tt'-N, ~l'tt'-~ 'i1 I~P~~':?~ l;~? 'n~ 
Ah-do-noy Eh-lo-hay-nu vay-lo-hay ah-vo-tay-nu, . . . .. . . '. . 

she-te-ha-desh ah-lay-nu sha-nah to-vah u-me-tu-kah. .i1i?~n~~ i1;nv i1~~ ~l'7.l? 'l)1TJT;1\? 

May it be Your will, 0 Lord our Cod and Cod of our ancestors, 
to renew for us a good and a sweet year. 



IT'S COMING . .. YOU DON'T WANT TO MISS 

ANSHE EMETH MEMORIAL TEMPLE'S 

SUKKOT FESTIVAL 

DATE: 
TIME: 
PLACE: 
FOR: 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 22 
4:30-7:30 P.M. 
SUKKAH AND KELLER HALL 
ALL SCHOOL AND TEMPLE FAMILIES 

MANY EXCITING ACTIVITIES TO TAKE PLACE INCLUDING: POT LUCK DINNER, 
SUKKAH DECORATING, ENTERTAINMENT, SUKKOT WORSH IP SERVICE 

COST: YOUR CONTRIBUTION TO OUR POT LUCK DINNER" 
and 

BECAUSE SUKKOT IS A HARVEST FESTIVAL -
INGREDIENT(S) FOR OUR "SUKKOT SOUP" WHICH 
WE WILL SIMMER IN THE KITCHEN DURING OUR 
CELEBRATION. 

OUR SPECIAL SOUP WILL BE ENJOYED BY THE 
GUESTS AT THE LOCAL SOUP KITCHEN! 

FOOD STAPLES FOR THE HUNGRY ARE ALSO 
APPROPRIATE TO DONATE AT THIS TIME. 

" Pot luck contribution: Last names beginning A-M bring main dish for six and a salad 
Last names beginning N-Z bring main d ish for six and a dessert 
Bread and drinks will be provided. 

Let us know what you'll be bringing! 

For reservations and further information, call the Religious School Office 



AETY 

YOUTH GROUP - DATES TO REMEMBER: 
September 3: AErY Board Meeting 

September 11: Mitzvah Squad's opening meeting 

September 14: AErY opening-Shabbat at the Beach 
and H avdallah (starts at 12:15) 

September 15: lAErY Opening Meeting & Elections 

September 29: AErY & lAErY at Great Adventure 
(paid up members QJJ):j'! - AEIY- $20 & JAEIY - $12) 

See Youth Group Newsletter for details. 
Tickets will be reserved only when your check is received. 

The last day for tickets is September 20. 
Bring your money to Rabbi Paskoff. 

October 6: 4th & 5th Grade Twinkies -1st meeting 

YOUTH GROUP - DATES TO SAVE: 
AErY trip to Washington: 

1 anuary 31 - February 3, 1992 
lAErY Retreat: February 21-23,1992 

4th & 5th Grade (Twinkies) Retreat: 
December 13-15,1991 

Membership in our youth groups is open to all Jewish 
young people, based on grade. Friends of our Temple 
members who are Jewish but not members are welcome 
to join. 

MITZVAH SQUAD 
The Mitzvah Squad will have its opening meeting on 

Wednesday, September 11. Everyone in grades 6-12 
who is interested in community service and social action 
~ to be at this meeting to set our agenda for the year. 
We might choose to: work at a nursing home, help out at 
the soup kitchen, work with physically and emotionally 
challenged people, etc. 

How often we meet and what we do is up to you!! 
Dinner will be served. Please RSVP to Rabbi Paskoff 
(545-6484) by September 6 if you will be attending. 

ARZA YOUNG LEADERSHIP 
1991 NATIONAL 

YOUNG ADULT TOUR TO ISRAEL 
NOVEMBER 16 - 1f1 

A trip for singles and couples ages 22 -39 
including a special 10-day trip to Israel­

those interested in more information 
should contact Rabbi Paskoff. 

NEW MEMBERS . . . 
represent the growth and future of our Temple. If you 
have a friend who is interested in joining our "family" at 
Anshe Emeth Memorial Temple, please call the office at 
545-6484 and we will be glad to send them a member­
ship packet. 

y " To reserve your copy of the 
ENTERTAINMENT '92 BOOK 

call the Temple office at 545-6484. 
This is an ideal gift idea for 

the person who has everything 
and for office gifts. 

VISIT OUR JUDAICA SHOP 
TO PREPARE FOR THE HOLIDAYS! 

With the holidays rapidly approaching, our Judaica 
Shop is here to help you! We have prayer books, cook 
books, New Year cards, challah covers, Tallesim, yar­
mulkes, gift items, etc. 

We are open Friday evenings after services, Saturday 
and Sunday mornings, and by appointment. 

Funds generated by the Judaica Shop are donated to 
the Max Marder Fund, which supports our youth in Israel 
programs. 
Please stop by or call -

Rose H. Dreier: 257-7868 
Judy Rothberg: 828-4845 



AETY NEEDS YOUR HELP!!! 

On the weekend of November 22-24, AETY, our Senior Youth Group, will be hosting the IFfY New 
Member Conclave. About 125 high school-age students from allover New Jersey will be at our Temple 
throughout the weekend to explore various issues and to socialize together as Jewish teenagers. 

Why do we need your help? We need places to house all of them. You don't need beds-just a place for 
2-5 young people to throw down a sleeping bag. We also need your help to feed them (one or two 
meals - nothing fancy!) and transport them back and forth to the Temple. This might sound like a lot, 
but it really will be a great experience for you, too - especially those of you with younger kids! 

Even if you can't help for the entire weekend, at least give us part of the weekend. This event brings a 
great deal of prestige to our y~:)Uth group and our Temple, but we can't do it without your help. 

CALL RABBI PASKOFF AT THE TEMPLE TO VOLUNTEER 
OR TO GET MORE INFORMATION - 545-6484 

Name ____________________ Phone _______ _ 

Admess ______________________________ _ 

I will be able to house ___ IFfY members (2 or more, please) for the entire weekend. 

I will be able to make my house available for ___ IFfY members, but I may have difficulty 
transporting them back and forth to the Temple. 

I will not be able to house anyone, but I would like to help out in another way. 

Please return as soon as possible to: 
Rabbi Jack Paskoff 

Anshe Emeth Memorial Temple 
222 Livingston A venue 

New Brunswick NJ 08901 



TRIBUTES - SEPTEMBER 1991 

ALTAR FLOWER FUND 
In Honor of: 
50th Wedding Anniversary of 
Estelle & Edgar Rosenberg 

by Sondra Botwinick 
Steve Carttnell on his promation 

by Alison & David Politziner 
Univ. of Pennsylvania graduation of 
Marci Lavine 

by Isabelle & Charles Fishman 
High school graduation of Heather Lipson 

by Linda & Alan Getz 
In Memory of: 
Rose Bern 

by Hi-Grade Food Specialities of 
Florida, Inc. 

Frederick Cohn 
by Blanche Nathan 
Helen & John Pritz 
Paula & Mark Weitzen 

Connie Mansfield 
by Bea & Carl Reiss 

Harold Sklarew 
by Claudia DelliSanti 

CANTOR'S MUSIC FUND 
Adult Bat Mitzvah of: 
Janice Katz 

by Felice & Louis Schrager 
SueMagod 

by Felice & Louis Schrager 
In Honor of: 
25th Wedding Anniversary of 
Debby & Leon Stark 

by Phyllis & Michael Zieky 
Special birthday of Fred Greenstein 

by Bea & Carl Reiss 
Dana & Rickey Stein on the 
Engagement of their daughter Robyn 

by Roberta & Jordon Brown 
Phyllis & Michael Zieky on the 
Engagement of their daughter Elizabeth 

by Roberta & Jordon Brown 
Speedy Recovery of Paula Masciulli 

by Roberta & Jordon Brown 

NER TAMID FUND 
In Honor of: 
Adele & Jack Borrus on the 
Marriage of their daughter Amy 

by Bernice & Harold Bruskin 
Felice & Lou Schrager on the 
Marriage of their daughter Vicki 

by Roberta & Jordon Brown 
Shirley & Don Gordon on the 
Naming of their granddaughter Melinda 

by Natalie & Samuel Kulik 
80th Birthday of Fred Greenstein 

by Felice & Louis Schrager 
Ann Zar Taub on becoming 
PresidentofNJ. Pharmaceutical Assoc. 

by Blossom & Jerry Lowen 

Speedy Recovery ofRicbard Singer 
by Bobby & Bob Stone 

In Memory of: 
Frederick Cohn 

by Connie & Sam Landis 
Blanche Koffer 

by Natalie & Samuel Kulik 
Charlotte Rosenberg 

by Sadie Blumenthal 
Mark Rosenfeld 

by Bernice & Harold Bruskin 
Harold Sklarew 

by Sara & Leonard Maskin 
David Weber 

by Helene & Bob Strauss 

HONQRARUJM FUND 
In Honor of: 
Rabbi Bennett F. Miller 

by Sylvia & Reub Karol 
Rabbi Jack Paskoff 

by Walter Arbeiter 
Sylvia & Reub Karol 
Lisa Lucas & Robert KIug 
Lena & Henry Rainbow 

Baby Naming of their daughter Kyra Rachel 
by Lisa Lucas & Robert KIug 

Baby Naming of their son Daniel Lawrence 
by Lena & Henry Rainbow 

80th Birthday of Fred Greenstein 
by Ethel L. Meyer 

Graduation of Jordan Rossman from 
College of Insurance 

by Carol & Howard Rossman 
Graduation of Mark Rossman from 
Rutgers University 

by Carol & Howard Rossman 
Graduation of Matthew Rossman from 
Cardozo School of Law 

by Carol & Howard Rossman 
In Memory of: 
Ruth Arbeiter 

by Walter Arbeiter 
Jeanette Katzen 

by Ruth & Goodwin Katzen 
Beverly Steinbert 

by Ethel L. Meyer 

LIBRARY FUND 
In Honor of: 
20th Wedding Anniversary of 
Rabbi Bennett & Joan Miller 

by Betsy Millman 
25th Wedding Anniversary of 
Debby & Leon Stark 

by Roberta & Jordon Brown 
In Memory of: 
Frederick Cohn 

by Dolores Bemiss 
Muriel Glaser 
Leona Karshmer 
Sydell & Milt Seiden 
Dr. Irving Sinai 
Dr. Harmon Katz 

Dr. Mervin Kroop 
Dr. Arnold Goldberg 
Dr. Steven Lnstbader 
Dr. Annmarie B. Brennan 

David Weber 
by Sydell & Milt Seiden 

PRAYERBROOK FUND 
In Honor of: 
50th Wedding Anniversary of 
Estelle & Edgar Rosenberg 

by Muriel Glaser 
Dr. & Mrs. Benjamin Glasser 
Eleanor K. Smith 

In Memory of: 
Frederick Cohn 

by Ruth & Leon Kroll & Family 
Harold Sklarew 

by Dr. & Mrs. Benjamin Glasser 

MAX MARDER FUND 
In Honor of: 
Beth & Charles Levinston on the 
Marriage of their daughter Donna 

by Rose, Stanley, Jennifer & Jeff Dreier 
Roberta & Jay Panter 

Felice & Louis Schrager on the 
Marriage of their daughter Vicki 

by the Kozak Family 
Shoshana Parsells 
Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Bernice & Fred Swidler & Family 

Ann Zar & Arthur Taub on the 
Marriage of their son Joshua 

by Bernice & Fred Swidler & Family 
Birth of grandson Louis Robert Evans 

by Claire & Irving Sinai 
Phyllis & Al Silverstein on the 
Birth of their granddaughter Rebecca Lee 

by Bernice & Fred Swidler & Family 
Sheila & Ed Thau on the 
Birth of their grandson Maxwell Goldberg 

by Bernice & Fred Swidler & Family 
Alice & Paul Rich 

by Shelly & Brian Dubin & Family 
Dana & Rickey Stein on the 
College graduation of their daughter Pam 

by Shoshana Parsells 
Speedy Recovery of Barbara Littman 

by Rose & Stanley Dreier 
Speedy Recovery of Richard Singer 

by Pearl & Morton Greenfield 
1991 Religious School Graduating Class 

by Bernice & Fred Swidler & Family 
In Memory of: 
Steven Bloom 

by Bernice & Fred Swidler 
Anna Brandenberg 

by Bernice & Fred Swidler 
Frederick Cohn 

by Roberta & Jay Panter 
Bernice & Fred Swidler & Family 

Esther Coleman 
by Bernice & Fred Swidler 



YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND 
Bat Mitzvah of 
Melanie Klausner 

by Sue, Bernie, Justin & Alyson Sabel 
In Honor of: 
Steve Carunell on his promation 

by Frances Strauss 
Mr. & Mrs. R. Laden on the Bar Mitzvah 
of their grandson David DeSousa 

by Bea & Carl Reiss 
Speedy Recovery of Paula Masciulli 

by Glenda, Ken, Ian, Evan & Alison 
G<rdon 

Speedy Recovery of Jackie Rose 
by Barbara & Bruce Sigman 

In Memory of: 
Frederick Cohn 

by Sylvia & Reub Karol 
Mark Rosenfeld 

by Dr. & Mrs. Louis Krafchik 
Arnold Rosenthal 

by Dr. & Mrs. Louis Krafchik 
Gerry Schoenbrun 

by Barbara Lichtman Levy & Family 
Leona Surosky 

by Sue & Hillel Berlin & Family 

CARING COMMUNITY RJND 
In Honor of: 
Sue & Sy Levine on the 
Marriage of their daughter 

by Roberta & Jordon Brown 
Felice & Louis Schrager on the 
Marriage of their daughter Vicki 

by Linda & Bert Busch 
Marriage of 
Cynthia Shennan & Jeffrey Gale 

by Jane Glasgold 
1st Wedding Anniversary of 
Kara & Mark Glasgold 

by Joyce & Alvin Glasgold 
Joy & Lou Goldstein on the 
Arrival of their grandson Brandon 

by the Masciulli Family 
Mary Fran & John Jeffrey on the 
Birth of their son James Daniel 

by Linda & Alan Getz 
Harriet & Wally Steinberg on the 
Engagement of their daughter Jill 

by Doris Kahn 
Special Birthday of Fred Greenstein 

by Leona Karshmer 
Steve Cartmell on promotion 

by Dr. & Mrs. Nonnan Reitman 
Robert Glasgold graduation from Tulane 

by Mom & Dad 
Graduation of Jarred Kahn 

by Andrea, Fred, Scott, Jodi & Robin 
Horowitz 

Eleanor & Robert Stone on the 
College graduation of their 
Daughter Gwen 

by Felice & Louis Schrager 
Ann Zar Taub on becoming 

President of the NJ Pharmaceutical Assoc. 
by Sally & Bill Flieder 

Speedy Recovery of Sylvia Karol 
by Dr. & Mrs. Nonnan Reitman 

SpeedyRecoveryofBrianT~ 
by Shelly & Brian Dubin 
Alice, Paul, Todd & Geryl Rich 

In Memory of: 
Vivian Aaron 

by Elissa & Syril Director 
Dr. Howard E. Adler 

by Verna Adler 
Rose Levin Archbold 

by Lillian & Seymour Bernstein 
Birdie & Joe Lefkowits 

Frederick Cohn 
by Lillian & Seymour Bernstein 
Joanne & Les Katchen 
Birdie & Joe Lefkowits 
Elsa & Irwin Max 
Phyllis Romm 

Harry Hirsch 
by Carol & Larry Zicklin 

Josephine Kitay 
by Leona Karshmer 

Charlotte Rosenberg 
by Thelma & Harold Shriber 

Jack Rosenberg 
by Marsha & Sorie Knox & Family 

Mark Rosenfeld 
by Joanne & Les Katchen 

Arnold Rosenthal 
by Birdie & Joe Lefkowits 

KELLER MEM. LECTIlRE FUND 
In Memory of: 
Frederick Cohn 

by Ruth K. Bennett 

RAE SCHLESINGER RJND 
In Memory of: 
Arnold Rosenthal 

by Dr. & Mrs. Nonnan Reitman 
Mark Rosenfeld 

by Jane Freedman 

P.T. O.FUND 
In Memory of: 
Rose Levin Archbold 

by Susan Kushner 
Harry Hirsch 

by Susan Kushner 
Edith Norton 

by Susan Kushner 

RINA B. PAKENHAM MEM. FUND 
In Honor of: 
Marriage of 
Donna Levinston & Ricky Braff 

by Rosalind & Marv Ladov 
Susan & Jerry Block on the 
Engagement of their son Jamie 

by Elaine & Harmon Katz 
Linda & Harold Kay on the 

Birth of William 
by Elaine & Harmon Katz 

Arlene Weiter 
by Elaine & Harmon Katz 

Speedy Recovery of Brian Taxman 
by Susan, Ira & David Barkoe 
Robena & Jordon Brown 
Vicki & Steve Kahn 
the Kozak Family 

In Memory of: 
Arthur Kushner 

by Carol Adelman & Ricki 

MAZON 
The Temple has received a contribution for 
Mazon from: 

The Chavurah Dinner 
If you gave to Mazon the Jewish Response 
to Hunger directly, please inform the 
Temple offfice - we want to monitor our 
progress in supporting this worthy fund. 

MAZEL TOV ... 

SUSAN AND JERRY BLOCK on the 
engagement of their son James. 

FRED GREENSTEIN on celebrating his 
80th birthday. 

KIMBERLY KAZAR on her engagement. 

SHIRLEY AND SAM KNOPF on the 
birth of their grandson. 

RABBI BENNETT F. MILLER who has 
been included in Who's Who in Religion. 

JILL AND MICHAEL MOONEY on the 
birth of their son. 

MARCI RINGEL on the birth of her new 
grandson. 

CLAIRE AND IRVING SINAl on the 
birth of their grandson. 

DEBBY AND LEON STARK on celebra­
ting their 25th Wedding Anniversary. 

DANA AND RICHARD STEIN on the 
engagement of their daughter Robyn. 

HARRIET AND WALLY STEINBERG 
on the engagement of their daughter Jill. 

PHYLLIS AND MICHAEL ZIEKY 
on the engagement of their daughter 
Elizabeth. 



IN REMEMBRANCE: 
Y AHRZEITS FOR SEPTEMBER 

The names listed below are taken from 
the Book ofUfe and Memorial Plaques 
in our Sanctuary. These names, which 
are posted monthly, are read at the 
Sabbath service immediately following 
the date of passing. Anyone wishing to 
have the name of a loved one read on tbe 
Sabbath should call the Temple 6Ifice at 
545-6484. 

SHABBAT 
September 6. 1991 
CHARLES RINGEL 
HARRY HOROWITZ 
IDELLE ARONOWIlZ 
EIT A SKLAREW ECKSTEIN 
SAMUEL TABOLSKY 
HELEN ROTIIFLEISCH 
GEORGE RUBINSTEIN 
SAMUELARON 
EVELYN EHRLICH 
LOUIS HIRSH 
MORRIS GOODKIND 
OOROTHY F. GOODKIND 
RUTH RICE 

SHABBAT 
Se.ptember 13. 1991 
ALBERT RESNICK 
HERMAN GREIFF 
EDWARD BERNARD BLINDER 
SAMUEL P. WILSON 
RUTH FRISCH 
MINDEL KARSHMER 
MAX EICHENBAUM 
EDITH HOFFMAN 
HARRY J. SCHWARlZ 
SAUL WASSERMAN 
GUSSIE RINGEL 
SAMUEL REITMAN 
ANNA BOOKSTA VER 
RUTH M. DATTEL 
MAE GOLDFINGER 
ROSE ESKIN 

SHABBAT 
Se.ptember 2Q. 1991 
ANNIE MARKS 
HERMAN SCHW ARlZ 
SAMUEL SOMMERS 
ALEXANDERS.KUMMER 
MORRIS KESSLER 
HARRY WOLKOF 
OORIS MA TLOFSKY 

MORRIS KESSLER 
HARRY WOLKOF 
OORIS MA TLOFSKY 
SAMWIN1ER 
S:m..OMO HERSCH 
MORRIS GOTTLEIB 
JACOB SHAPIRO 
LEON RO:ru;Ri HIRSH 
M.AX M. BLUMENTHAL 
BEATRICE SACKS 
ESTHER SPIlLER 
MOLLIE KADEN 
NAOMI JASPER 
ROBERT S. COHN 
MEYER AQUA 
ARTHUR A. FRANKEL 
SOPHIE SHRIBER 
CHARLOTTE M. STONE 
RAPHAEL BOARDMAN 
MATILDA HIRSH 
WILLIAM SONDHEIM 
NORMAN FIELDS 
REBA M. LIEBERMAN 
PHILIP BROWN 
JAKOB SONDHELM 
NAN! SONDHELM 
KARL WERTHEIMER 
EMMA WERTHEIMER 

SHABBAT 
September 27. 1991 
HERMAN DEUTSCH 
SAMUEL G. COHEN 
HARRY WOLFF 
ELKA CUSHING 
SARA RUBINSTEIN 
ABELANOOW 
CHARLES SCHNEIER 
FRANK SCHLESINGER 
SIMONWOLK 
LOUIS LEVINE 
ABRAHAM ROSENFELD 
IRVING D. ABRAMOWITZ 
GRACE KASTELANSKY 
SIDNEY FRIEDBERG 
MARK EDWARD PANSY 
ISRAEL HIRSH 
HANNAH STERNBERG HECHT 
ROSS BELIN BROWER 
LOUIS CUTLER 
ARTHUR WIN1ERS 
FREDA.LIFF 

r IN MEMORIAM 
CWe reard wi8a. proflJlltll! surr,"" 

Owe _ have ~" 

-Sfntll£o4fe, 
moIkr of €law Sreenplm 

JAis~ff, 

,.tw1falher of &wn '13ear 
~ c:RDsenfeLl, 

sun of S'Inne c:RDsenfeLl 
~~, 

~of~~ 

and past presiJod 
of the amgregaJUm 
~1"epp, 

moIkr of <'Barry 1:epp 
\. ~ Iheir 1JJeIJI«'9 abik far blessing. ~ 

THINKING OF THE TEMPLE? 
The Temple has established a per­

manent endowment fund to insure the 
long-tenn future of Anshe Emeth. Par­
ticipation in the Endowment Fund is a 
wonderful way to help Anshe Emeth 
well into the future, and it is a fitting 
way to remember loved ones or to be 
remembered. 

We encourage you to speak with 
your tax advisor. If you would like 
more infonnation, you may wish to 
speak with Dr. Nonnan Reitman (572-
1415),chainnanoftheEndowmentFund 
Committee, or Rabbi Miller. They will 
be happy to assist you. 

THE TEMPLE OFFICE 
WILL BE CLOSED 

on Labor Day, Monday, 
September 2. 

It will be closed 
Monday, September 9 

in observance of Rosh Hashanah; 
it will close at noon on 

Tuesday, September 17, 
and be closed on 

Wednesday, September 18 
in observance of Yom Kippur. 



---

CALENDAR OF TEMPLE EVENTS 
. I 
A~D ACTIVITIES 

SEPTEMBER 1991 

[Saturday, August 31.' SEUCHOT 
Moroay 2 Temple office closed - Labor Day 
Tuesday 4 Teacher Workshops 

Board of Trustees 
----- High Holiday Phonathon 

Wednesday - 5- Teacher Woruhops 

Sunday 
Moroay 
Wednesday 
Thursday 
Sunday 

Tuesday 
Wednesday 
Thursday 
Saturday 
Sunday 

High Holiday Phonothon 
8 EREV ROSH HASHANAH 
9 Rosh Hashanah - Temple office closed 

11 High Holiday Phonathon 
12 High Holiday Phonothon 
15 Hebrew Marathon 

AETY -JAEJY 
Membership 

17 KOL NIDRE - Temple office closes at noon 
18 YOM KIPPUR - Temple office closed 
19 Oilldren's Quilt Project 
21 New Parents Meeting 
22 Seventh Grade Parents Meeting 

SUKKOT FESTIV AL - Keller Hall 
Membership 
EREVSUKKOT 

23 Sukkot - Temple office closed 

i 

j 
8:30 p.rn.] 

8:00 p.m. 

9:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

9:30 a.m. 
9:30 a.m. 

10:15 a.m. 
4:30 - 7:30 p.m. 

Moroay 
Tuesday 
Wednesday 
Friday 
Sunday 
Monday 

24 Officers' meeting / Young Couples Board Meeting 8:00 p.m. 
25 Choir Rehearsal 7:30 p.m. coffee & conversation / rehearsal at 8:00 p.m. 
27 New Member Shabbat Dinner 
29 Choir Rehearsal . 
30 FINAL SUKKOT & YIZKOR (femple office closed) 

A CELEBRA nON FOR SIMCHA T TORAH 
CONSECRATION OF NEW STUDENTS 

BULLETIN DEADLINES 

10:30 a.m. 
11 :00 a.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

COPY DEADLINE 
September 6 

September 23 

COVERS 
October I - 31 
October 15-31 

MAILING DA 1E 
Week of September 16 
Week of September 30 

.----------------------------------------, 
I Learn to Read Hebrew in One Single Day at 
: c:::d5"IfCZ; Anshe Emetb's Third Annual ~ 
I ~ HEBREW MARATHON ~ 

~ (no sneakers needed!) ~ 
Sunday, September 15, 1991 - 9:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

OUR GUARANTEE: ONE DAY OF LEARNING THAT WILL LAST A LIFETIME 
Once again. Gall Buchbinder will be leacl.lng our Hebrew Marathon! 

You will learn to read Hebrew at the Hebrew Marathon. You will: 
• Recogntze and become familiar With the Alef-Bet 
• Learn to read and comprehend 180 functional Hebrew words 
• Learn to feel at ease With Hebrew 

Nmne __________________________________________________________ __ 

Address ________________________________________________________ _ 

Number attending: Members _ Non-Members _Review _ Amt. enclosed $. _____ _ 
The cost is $25 per person for members and $30 for non-members. and $15 for a review if 
you took the course here before. This includes materials. lunch and snacks. 
Send in your check now! Make checks payable to Anshe Emeth Memorial. Temple and mail 
to 222 Livingston Avenue. New BrunsWick. NJ 08901. Bring a .friend! 

~----------------------------------------~ 


